
[image: image1.png]@ Metropolitan Transportation Authority

Legislative Brief




September 29, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal
HOUSE PANEL CLEARS TRANSIT SECURITY MEASURE

Citing the lack of federal investment in improving public transportation security, the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee convened today in Washington to approve a measure aimed at setting aside greater resources to transit agencies and bus operators for security improvements.  The Public Transportation Terrorism Prevention and Response Act of 2004 (HR 5082), which passed by voice vote, authorizes $3.5 billion in grants over three years for capital and operations programs.  

HR 5082 also requires each public transportation system to assess the quality and quantity of security training received by public transportation personnel and to develop a training program based on such an assessment.  

The committee also grappled with the issue of requiring transit agencies to implement 911 cell phone capability in underground stations and tunnels.  An amendment by Rep. Anthony Weiner (D-NY) that applied only to the New York MTA was eventually withdrawn from consideration.

HR 5082 may be brought to the House floor as early as next week.  The MTA’s Government Relations Department will continue to keep you informed of any additional developments regarding this issue. 

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief please contact Government Relations Administrator for Federal Affairs Marisa Valdez Yeager at (213) 922-2262 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
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